

## September 2016

Dear Friends of Broughton High School

Congratulations to all adults and young people who were involved in the organisation and management of Septemberfest 2016.

Three thousand local residents and visitors enjoyed the day, all set within Broughton High School and its grounds. Despite the blustery weather, yet again the day was a major success, with a very wide range of contributors from around our community and beyond.

The main organisers and supporters were the Broughton Association – part of our very active and supportive Parent Council; the Sixth Year Prefects; the Scouts; CLD; and Emergency Services, and Active Schools.

There was a wide range of political support for the event, and the following politicians even showed their support by joining in the fun on the day:

## MSPs:

- Ben MacPherson
- Gordon Lindhurst
- Jeremy Balfour

## MP:

Deirdre Brock

## Edinburgh Councillors:

- Gavin Barrie
- Nigel Bagshaw

Look out for photographs and further information from the Septemberfest Committee, but they themselves need to be commended for their commitment to this unique and outstanding example of great community work in action.

Finally, thank you if you and your family took part in Septemberfest 2016. It was an inspiration to see such a high level of support and participation from the community.

John J Wilson Headteacher